
Campus Safety Committee Meeting *Environmental Scanning Walkthrough* 

Meeting Date: 5/11/22- 10:00am 

Meeting Location: Campus Wide- Began at Campus Center  

Members in Attendance:  

Chief Daniel Daugherty 
Coryn Voels 

 Jill Bandura 
 
Guest Visitors: 
 Mark Orlich- Director of Physical Plant Operations 
 Julie Goble 
 
The Environmental Scanning walkthrough of the campus began in The Campus Center Lobby.  
 
Special guest Julie Goble directed the members in attendance to each location on campus in which there 
has been a reported hazardous condition or an area which needs improvement/fixing. 
 
Location 1- The area outside the campus center- Campus Center Amphitheatre.  

• There have been many complaints regarding the bees/yellow jackets during a majority of 
the year.  

o Mark Orlich addressed the concern stating that both an exterminator as well as a 
bee keeper is brought in multiple times throughout the year. If there are any hives 
that are found, physical plant needs to be contacted immediately. 

Location 2- Area between Quintyne Hall & Gleeson Hall 
• There have been suggestions of increasing signage on buildings - To be visible on all 4 sides 

of the building.  
o Mark Orlich- There is a substantial financial cost. It has also been previously stated 

that too much signage is a little excessive and not appealing or needed. 
o Campus maps are available online.  
o Campus maps are available at University Police. 
o There are multiple Campus Map/Directory signs throughout campus. Maybe more is 

needed? 
Location 3- Entrance to Hale 

• Complaints regarding Pigeon/Bat droppings outside of Hale Hall. 
o Specifically concerned with the droppings (Hazardous pathogens) being outside/ 

around the air intake into the building.  
o No droppings were visible on arrival to location.  
o Physical plant will keep an eye out on the area to see if it is something that needs to 

be addressed.  
Location 4- Sidewalk/driveway in between Hale and Lupton 

• There needs to be tactile bumps on the sidewalk on both sides of the roadway between 
Hale and Lupton Hall.  



o Any sidewalk that leads onto a driveway or roadway should have the tactile bumps. 
Location 5- Lupton Hall 

• There is an old handicapped sign that needs to be removed on the entrance facing Hale Hall. 
There is no handicapped accessibility at this entrance.  

Location 6- Laffin Hall 
• A concern was raised that he Handicapped door on the fountain side entrance not working 

o Tested the door and it did work. 
Location 7- Memorial Hall 

• Sidewalk outside of Memorial Hall is a tripping hazard. 
o The new sidewalk project is underway- redoing all sidewalks on campus. Physical 

plant will see if they can do a temporary fix so no one gets injured.  
Location 8- Route 110 Bus stop 

• The Bus stop overhang had been broken  
o The bus stop overhang had been replaced 
o That location is not the responsibility of the campus- Belongs to Town of Babylon 
o That walkway leading up to the bus stop has been all rehabbed and redone.  

Location9- Bus stop located near Horton Hall and University Police 
• Bus Stop overhang has a broken/shattered window on one side. 
• Garbage/broken glass/Cigarette butts all over the ground 

o Physical plant will have ground department come and clean up all garbage, glass. 
Etc. 

 
Meeting Concluded.  
 


